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DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

FINANCE, BUDGET AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Tuesday, August 28, 2007

DAA Flight Center Building 

1st Floor Conference Room
A meeting of the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, on Tuesday, August 28, 2007.  Chairman Huizenga called the meeting to order at 1:04 p.m.  

Commissioners Present:  Huizenga, Donnelly, Davis

Commissioners Absent:   None   

DuPage Airport Authority Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Dan Barna, Manager of Administration; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison.

Others:  None

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Review of the July 2007 Financial Statements.
Executive Director Bird asked Lisa Maedgen to discuss the Financial Statements and she reported the following:

July 2007 Financial Statements:

Beginning Cash Balance for July 2007 is $7,570,205.

Operating Revenues for Airport Operations have increased nearly $204,000 from 2006; Flight Center Fuel Operations have decreased $253,000 and Prairie Landing Operating Revenues have increased $143,500; with an overall increase of $94,000 from 2006.   

Operating Expenses for Airport Operations have increased $245,000 from 2006; Flight Center Fuel Operations have decreased $152,000; and Prairie Landing Operating Expenses have increased nearly $106,700 from 2006 with an overall increase in operating expenses of $200,000 from 2006.  Net Operating Income decreased $106,000 from 2006.  

Mrs. Maedgen continued to discuss specific issues for the Airport Authority, Flight Center and Prairie Landing Golf Club related to the July Financial statements and discussion occurred. 

Proposed Resolution 2007-1323;  Award of Contract to KCW Environmental Conditioning, Inc. for Government Center HVAC Renovation.

Executive Director Bird asked Dan Barna to discuss this contract award.   Mr. Barna explained that the Airport Authority budgeted $220,000 in 2007 for HVAC Renovations for the second floor of the Government Center Building.  He continued that the HVAC controls in the building are obsolete and the ductwork zoning does not allow for proper heating and cooling.  Mr. Barna stated that KCW Environmental was the low and responsible bidder for this contract award at a cost of $56,949 with a 10% owners contingency being included for replacement of ceiling and cost for temporary relocation of the tenant and other minor renovations.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Donnelly to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2007-1323; Award of Contract to KCW Environmental conditioning Inc. for Government Center HVAC Renovation.   The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0). 

Other Business

General Discussion occurred regarding the following topics:  Airport Master Plan, the project for rehabilitation of the Primary Runway 10/28, security enhancements and upgrades for the Airport, condo hangar development, and other development opportunities.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to adjourn the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee; the motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 2:05 p.m. 

Approval at the October 16, 2007 Board Meeting                                                       
Peter H. Huizenga, Chairman

Finance, Budget and Audit Committee
